                                      Unified Planning/Zoning Board of Adjustments Meeting

                                                                      January 8, 2007

The meeting was called to order by chairman, Ken Cassidy, and the pledge of allegiance was recited. Roll call was taken with the following members present: Ms. Aufsesser, Mr. Cassidy, Ms. DeYoung, Mr. Duffy, Mr. Mendes, Mr. Olini, Mr. Mullaney and Mr. Shea. Ms. Rinear was absent. 

The mayor gave the oaths of office to the following new members: Mr. Shea with a term to expire 12/31/10, Mr. Gallego with a term to expire 12/31/08, and Mr. Mullaney, Mr. Bunyon, and Mr. Olini with terms to expire 12/31/07.

Resolutions:

Crystal Homes Resolution- Mr. Mendes made a motion to approve the resolution and Mr. Cassidy second with the following roll call vote: Mr. Cassidy-yes, Ms. DeYoung-yes, Mr. Duffy-abstain, Mr. Mendes-yes, Mr. Olini-yes, and Mr. Shea-yes.

Estate of Catherine Williams Resolution- Mr. Mendes made a motion to approve the resolution and Mr. Cassidy second with the following roll call vote: Ms. Aufsesser-yes, Mr. Cassidy-yes, Ms. DeYoung-yes, Mr. Duffy-abstain, Mr. Mendes-yes, Mr. Olini-yes, and Mr. Shea-yes.

Mr. Cassidy then said the floor was open for nominations of the new officers:

Mr. Shea nominated Mr. Mendes for chairman and Mr. Mullaney second. Mr. Duffy nominated Mr. Cassidy for chairman and Ms. Aufsesser second. The vote was taken with Mr. Cassidy getting 5 votes from the board, Mr. Mendes getting 2 votes from the board and 3 members/alternates abstaining.

Mr. Cassidy is the chairman.

Mr. Olini nominated Mr. Mendes for co-chairman and Ms. Aufsesser second. The vote was taken with Mr. Mendes getting 8 votes from the board and 2 members/alternates abstaining.

Mr. Mendes is the co-chairman.

Mr. Mullaney nominated Ms. Rinear as the secretary and Ms. Aufsesser second. The vote was taken with Ms. Rinear getting 9 votes from the board and 1 member/alternate abstaining.

Ms. Rinear is the secretary.

Mr. Shea nominated Mr. Rainone for the board attorney and Mr. Mullaney second. Mr. Duffy nominated Mr. Irene for the board attorney and Ms. Aufsesser second. The vote was taken with Mr. Irene getting 5 votes from the board and Mr. Rainone getting 3 votes from the board and 2 members/alternates abstaining. 

Mr. Irene is the board attorney.

Mr. Shea nominated Maser Consulting for the board engineer and Mr. Mullaney second. Mr. Cassidy nominated French & Parillo for the board engineer and Ms. Aufsesser second. The vote was taken with Maser getting 5 votes and French & Parillo getting 5 votes. There is a tie vote.

Mr. Shea nominated Maser Consulting for the board planner and Mr. Mullaney second. The vote was taken with Maser getting 10 votes from the board.

Maser Consulting is the board planner.

Mr. Mullaney nominated Diane Cannon for the board secretary and Mr. Cassidy second. The vote was taken with Ms. Cannon getting 9 votes from the board and one member abstaining.

Ms. Cannon is the board secretary.

Mr. Cassidy stated that there would have to be a special meeting to vote for the board engineer again as the vote ended in a tie and he would find out what has to happen and would call all members with the date and time of the new meeting.

Mr. Cassidy made a motion to approve the minutes of the December 4, 2006 meeting and Ms. DeYoung second. The vote was taken with 6 members voting yes and 4 member/alternates abstaining.

Other business-

Mr. Cassidy reminded Mr. Mendes that he would have to be the chairman on the upcoming American Properties application, as Mr. Cassidy has to recuse himself from that. He suggested that Mr. Mendes familiarize himself with the application prior to the February meeting.

Mr. Cassidy reminded the board that our meetings are the first Monday of every month at the community center at 7:30PM. He will let all the members know when the deadlines for their certifications are.

Ms. Cannon stated that at the next meeting she would give all members a list of board members names and terms as well as a list of the meeting dates for 2007. The next regular meeting is February 5, 2007.

Mr. Mullaney made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Cassidy second. The meeting was adjourned at 8 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Cannon

Board Secretary

